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DATE 11 February 1997

TO/DEST. The Chair and Members of Regional Council

FROM/EXP. Planning and Development Approvals Commissioner

SUBJECT/OBJET NEW PROVINCIAL POLICY ON LAND USES AND
DEVELOPMENT NEAR AIRPORTS

The following memorandum is for the information of the Chair and Regional Councillors.

The Province late last year requested comments on possible provincial land use policy options to
protect the long-term economic viability of Ontario’s major airports.

Planning and Environment Committee considered a staff report on this matter on 14 Jan 97 and
recommended that Council approve an amended version of the Planning and Environment
Committee recommendation.

Council considered the recommendations of the Planning and Environment Committee on 22 Jan
97, on the “Provincial Airport Policy Review-Policy Options”, and referred the matter back to the
Planning and Environment Committee for further discussion.

On 1 Feb. 97 the Province published in the Ontario Gazette, an Order-in-Council (102-97) which
introduces an amendment to Policy 1.1.3. g) of the Provincial Policy Statement, under the
Planning Act, to deal specifically with land use compatibility and aircraft noise (Annex A refers).

The Province’s decision to proceed with a new policy on development near airports followed a
30-day consultation with the key stakeholders from the air transportation industry, the municipal
sector, the development industry and the general public.

The Province plans to protect the economic interests of Ontario’s major airports and the
communities they serve by preventing new residential development and other sensitive land uses
near certain airport lands.
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This new provincial policy took effect on 1 Feb. 97 and would apply to the Ottawa-Macdonald-
Cartier International airport and the Carp airport in the Ottawa-Carleton region.  Staff will
investigate the impact of the new policy on land in Ottawa-Carleton and report to Council
through the Planning and Environment Committee.

Approved by
N. Tunnacliffe, MCIP, RPP

Attach. ( 1 )
















